

3 - 5 Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) Kadina, S.A. 5554.

Telephone: (08) 8821 0100 Fax: (08) 8821 1058

Email: dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au

ABN: 36 006 836 570



Learning For Our Future

Principal: Alistair Williams

Opportunity • Respect • Excellence

31st October 2019

CIRCULAR TO PARENTS/CAREGIVERS – Kadina Memorial School Food Drive

Dear Parents / Caregivers,

The Kadina Memorial Year 9 cohort of students and the Middle School KMSC have planned the 2019 KMS Food Drive, to be held during Week 5 of this term. Students are utilising their knowledge and skills developed in Geography and English during Term 3 to encourage KMS students to donate one item of non-perishable food which will be used at the local Anglicare Emergency Pantry in Wallaroo.

For more than 150 years, Anglicare SA has supported South Australians in need through diverse programs including parenting, youth, foster care, Aboriginal services, disability care, homelessness, and emergency assistance. The KMS Food Drive will help raise awareness and promote community support for those less fortunate, especially those who are in need of food. We hope to continue this as an annual event, maintaining the strong ties between Kadina Memorial School and the local community.

We ask that Kadina Memorial students donate one item of non-perishable food during Week 5 of this term. Please note that this request is optional and your child is not obliged to participate. Food can be placed in classroom boxes during Week 5, with boxes being collected at the end of the week. Popular food items include:

- Meals in a can
- Pasta
- Rice
- Condensed milk
- Canned vegetables
- Canned fruit
- Cereal
- Canned soup
- Baby food

Year 9 students have visited R-6 classes to promote the event. Each class has also seen a short video and heard from the Year 9 students about the issue of access to food in the local community. The KMSC has promoted the event to the Middle and Senior School and we hope that all students are motivated to help out and support those in need.

If you have any questions, please ring the school on 8821 0100, or email us at Chris.Rennie229@schools.sa.edu.au or Robyn.Paterson428@schools.sa.edu.au

Yours sincerely,

Chris Rennie Year 9 HASS Teacher Robyn Paterson Middle School Wellbeing Leader Alistair Williams

Principal